

Pursuant to NRS, a meeting of the **PAHRUMP ARENA ADVISORY COMMITTEE** was held at 7:00 PM on April 12, 2018 at the Bob Ruud Community Center, located at 150 N. Hwy 160 Pahrump, NV 89060.

**1. Pledge of Allegiance and Call to Order.**

Steve called to order 7:00, No pledge due to lacking a flag.

**2. Roll Call.**

Loyce S, Jim H, Debbie W, Debbie P, Steve P, Robert T, Scot T, Steve C, Michelle C, Cody C, Charlie S, Cy S, Victoria S.

**3. Approval of the Agenda for April 12, 2018.**

Scot T made a motion to accept Agenda as written and Robert second, all in favor

**4. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT (Three-minute time limit per person.) Action will not be taken on the matters considered during this period until specifically included on an agenda as an action item (First)**

Charlie ask about who has keys to the sound system because after High school rodeo it was left open and buttons were pushed and changed and not set back to the correct settings and things were left out and not put back were they go and that when she needed it to work it did not work and took extra time and caused her show to start late.

**5. For Possible Action - Discussion and deliberation of Minutes of the Pahrump Arena Advisory Committee, meeting of March 08, 2018.**

Scot made a motion to accept Loyce second all in favor.

**6. Announcements (First)**

None

**7. For Possible Action - Discussion and deliberation of Arena Reservations.**

May 5<sup>th</sup> Boy Scouts.

Jimhanna need to have a reservation form sent to [jimhannah@gvbigwest.com](mailto:jimhannah@gvbigwest.com).

Nevada Western Heritage, Dummy roping April 14.

Steve C made a motion to accept, Loyce second, Steve, Loyce, Steve, Rob yah and Scot sustained.

Steve wanted to make it known that Monster trucks was not smashing any cars in the arena, bringing dirt on the outside and install in the middle. Possibly remove poles between large and small arena. All in favor of the possible change if needed as long as they put it back how it was.

PAHRUMP ARENA ADVISORY COMMITTEE

---

ITEM # SUBJECT

April 12, 2018

Page 2

---

**8. For Possible Action - Discussion and deliberation regarding Arena fixes.**

Latch on the right tractor door, bucking chute need releveled, 3 poles broken and needs repaired. Need several pins welded. Check the setting of the roping boxes. North side small arena gate. Tractor black widow beater bearing. Several areas on the panels and loops that need to be welded.

**9. For Possible Action- Discussion and deliberation of verifying current PAAC by-laws.**

Michelle C made a motion to aquire the same bylaws for election and years on E to comply with other Committees bylaws for election and times of officers and members. Robert second. All in favor.

**10. For Possible Action- Discussion, deliberation and election of officers.**

Steve made a motion to correct wording for next month and we will put on the May agenda for the member elections not officers. Loyce second and all in favor.

**11. Committee Comments. (This item limited to announcements or topics/issues proposed for future workshops/agendas)**

Scot wanted to comment on the last week Little britches went well and would like to have more water on the side road area and chute area.

Steve C said he was told that the new chutes and lead up are unlevel and need releveled.

**12. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT (Second)**

None

**13. ANNOUNCEMENTS (Second)**

Dummy roping April 14<sup>th</sup>

Monster trucks April 21<sup>st</sup>

POSS April 28<sup>th</sup>

**14. ADJOURNMENT**

Loyce made a motion to adjourn, Cody second, all in favor.

**Minutes approved at the May 10, 2018 PAAC meeting.**